

Tabled Petitions as at 23 May 2017

| Date | Tabled by Councillor | Petition Name | Resolution | OM Resolution No. | Department | Branch | Officer | Status Update | Status |
|-----------|----------------------|---|---|-------------------|---|-------------------------------------|-------------------|--|-------------|
| 8-Dec-16 | Cr Baberowski | Maintenance of Easement - Beerwah | That Council resolve the petition tabled by Councillor R Baberowski from the residents of Foley Road and Jolly Crescent relating to maintenance of easement drain be received and referred to the Chief Executive Officer to determine appropriate action. | OM16/230 | Infrastructure Services | Civil Asset Management | Bernie Pickering | Update from Coordinator Maintenance Delivery 29/12/16- Council staff met with residents on site at Foley Road Discussion was focused on residents' concerns with existing open stormwater channel capacity between Foley's road and the Beerwah golf course. Council's Drainage team have completed scope investigation & identified the required improvements along with funding provisions for the pipe procurement in this year's budget. 16/4/17 - Residents have been advised that stormwater improvements works will be undertaken by council at location to address the raised issue. CAM Service Delivery Leader has advised the Customer that operational works are still programmed for installation in July 2017, weather permitting. After discussion with residents of Foley Road, stormwater improvement we programmed and completed 19/06/17. Scope Removal of open stormwater flow path by installing 90m's of 375 mm stormwater pipe and a four surface level intel pits, stormwater was discharged into existing outlet structures. | Completed |
| 18-May-17 | Cr Baberowski | Residents of Glasshouse Mountains, Draft Parking Management Plan Submission | That Council resolve the petition tabled by Councillor R Baberowski from residents of Glasshouse Mountains relating to Draft Parking Management Plan be received and referred to the Chief Executive Officer to determine appropriate action. | OM17/87 | Planning and Environment | Transport & Infrastructure Policy | Nick Cooney | Letter has been sent lead petitioner on 26/6/17 finalising this action | Completed |
| 18-May-17 | Cr Connolly | Against Paid Parking Meters in Mooloolaba Business Precinct | That Council resolve the petition tabled by Councillor J Connolly from Mooloolaba community against installation of paid parking meters in Mooloolaba Business Precinct be received and referred to the Chief Executive Officer to determine appropriate action. | OM17/88 | Planning and Environment | Transport & Infrastructure Policy | Nick Cooney | Letter has been sent lead petitioner on 26/6/17 finalising this action | Completed |
| 15-Jun-17 | Cr Rogerson | Public Seating at Kenilworth Business Centre | That Council resolve the petition tabled by Councillor G Rogerson from Johanna Van Genderen relating to public seating at Kenilworth Business Centre be received and referred to the Chief Executive Officer to determine appropriate action. | OM17/116 | Infrastructure Services | Transport Infrastructure Management | John Clarke | 17/7/2017 Co-ordinator Technical Services - copy of email forwarded to lead petitioner. My initial contact with you is for the purpose of finding out more about the request for seating and the reasons behind it. As discussed, it would be appreciated if you and your fellow business owners could give some thought to possible locations for additional public seating. This will be a good starting point. I will make enquiries to see if there is any additional seating currently stored by council which could, perhaps, be accessed. Once this preliminary information is available we can progress discussions as to possible opportunities for installation of additional seating and possible funding options including public, private and joint funding. 17/8/2017 Technical Services - Spoke to lead petitioner. Additional information provided. Discuss with councillor. Site inspected. Draft response to be forwarded to Divisional Councillor. 31/8/2017 Technical Services - Correspondence has been sent to lead petitioner advising that it is a council requirement under Local Laws that a permit application is to be made for all infrastructure proposed to be installed on footpaths, including public seating provided by businesses. | Completed |
| 15-Jun-17 | Cr Cox | Traffic Concerns in Malumba Drive, Currimundi | That Council resolve the petition tabled by Councillor P Cox from Brian Pike relating to traffic concerns in Malumba Drive, Currimundi be received and referred to the Chief Executive Officer to determine appropriate action. | OM17/112 | Built Infrastructure | Transport Infrastructure Management | Shirlene Yee Yet | 14/7/2017 Traffic counts have been submitted to an external provided, to provide a report on the level of traffic and details of traffic in the area. 16/08/2017 Still awaiting an Origin Destination Survey Report from AusTraffic. Followed up with AusTraffic on 2/8/2017. 9/10/2017 Community Engagement Officer - Branch Manager does not believe traffic devices will deter volume as this road provides a quick route to the shops. Traffic Engineer to contact lead petitioner. 16/08/2017 Still awaiting an Origin Destination Survey Report from AusTraffic. Followed up with AusTraffic on 2/8/2017. 14/7/2017 - Traffic counts have been submitted to an external provided, to provide a report on the level of traffic and details of traffic in the area. 18/1/2018 -Traffic Engineer - After a detailed investigation the Lead Petitioner was advised that council does not support the reduction of the speed limit to 40km/h on Malumba Drive and the removal of the pedestrian refuge island near the intersection with Perindi Chase, however minor improvements will be made to the road markings on the approach to bring them up to current standards. Arrangements will also be made to install suitable devices in the centre of the road to prevent vehicles crossing the marked centreline on the approach curves near Cordia and Aramba Streets. Action completed by: Transport Infrastructure Management | Completed |
| 15-Jun-17 | Cr O'Pray | Rezoning of Mount Coolool Golf Club | That Council resolve the petition tabled by Councillor O'Pray from William Betts relating to a request to reconsider the application for rezoning of Mount Coolool Golf Course be received and referred to the Chief Executive Officer to determine appropriate action. | OM17/114 | Planning and Development Services | Strategic Planning | Jason Krueger | Reallocated from Development Services to co-ordinator Planning Scheme and Projects n at request of MA Strategic Planning Letter sent to lead petitioner Friday 21 July action completed 31/07/17 strategic planning | Completed |
| 15-Jun-17 | Cr O'Pray | Shared Zone Creation for the Esplanade, Cotton Tree, Maroochydore | That Council resolve the petition tabled by Councillor O'Pray from James Bartle relating to traffic concerns at The Esplanade, Cotton Tree, Maroochydore be received and referred to the Chief Executive Officer to determine appropriate action. | OM17/115 | Built Infrastructure | Transport Infrastructure Management | Shirlene Yee Yet | 16/08/2017 Investigation has been completed and a draft letter is with Coordinator Traffic and Transportation for approval. 1/9/2017 Traffic Engineer - Correspondence has been sent to the lead petitioner advising that council does not support the removal of the raised pedestrian crossings as they provide a valuable facility for road users and particularly vulnerable road users such as people with disabilities and children. Regarding the suggestion of extending the Duporth Avenue shared zone with associated 20 km/h speed limit and prohibiting heavy vehicles from using the Esplanade was also not supported as Shared Zones are only provided where there is high pedestrian activity in a constrained environment and need to be constructed very carefully to encourage drivers to travel close to or below the speed limit. Prohibiting heavy vehicles is not possible as a number of businesses and properties on the Esplanade, apartments included, require servicing on a regular basis | Completed |
| 15-Jun-17 | Cr Connolly | Support for Carport at 11 Carwoola Crescent, Mooloolaba | That Council resolve the petition tabled by Councillor C Dickson from residents of Carwoola Crescent relating to support for the carport at 11 Carwoola Crescent, Mooloolaba be received and referred to the Chief Executive Officer to determine appropriate action. | OM17/113 | Customer Engagement and Planning Services | Building & Plumbing | Peter Chamberlain | Action is being addressed by a report to Council by Coordinator Building & Plumbing. This matter was deferred to the July 2018 Ordinary Meeting to allow for further investigation of options. | In Progress |

Tabled Petitions as at 23 May 2017

| Date | Tabled by Councillor | Petition Name | Resolution | OM Resolution No. | Department | Branch | Officer | Status Update | Status |
|-----------|----------------------|---|--|-------------------|---|-------------------------------------|-------------------|---|-----------|
| 20-Jul-17 | Cr McKay | Maple Street, Maleny additional disability parking | That Council resolve the petition tabled by Councillor McKay relating to additional disability parking at top of Maple Street, Maleny be received and referred to the Chief Executive Officer to determine appropriate action. | OM17/130 | Built Infrastructure | Transport Infrastructure Management | Shirlene Yee Yet | 15/08/2017 - Community Engagement Officer has contacted Councillor J McKay. Response letter is being drafted for approval by Coordinator Traffic & transportation 9/10/2017 Community Engagement Officer - Branch Manager advised Traffic Team to write response letter to lead petitioner to advise installation of 1/2P's and the three parallel bays. 9/10/2017 Community Engagement Officer - Branch Manager advised Traffic Team to write response letter to lead petitioner to advise installation of 1/2P's and the three parallel bays. | Completed |
| 20-Jul-17 | Cr McKay | Review of Verge Management Policies, permits and insurance issues | That Council resolve the petition tabled by Councillor J McKay relating to a request for a review of verge management policies, permits and insurance issues be received and referred to the Chief Executive Officer to determine appropriate action. | OM17/131 | Customer Engagement and Planning Services | Customer Response | Sheryl Krome | Action being addressed by a report to Council by Coordinator Business and Technical. Revised Target Date changed From: 21 Aug 2017 To: 15 Dec 2017 Reason: To allow time for report to progress through Ordinary Meeting process. Action completed Verge Garden guidelines endorsed at February 2018 OM. | Completed |
| 20-Jul-17 | Cr Dickson | USC Environment collective - Kangaroo Population Sippy Downs | That Council resolve the petition tabled by Councillor C Dickson from University of Sunshine Coast Environment Collective relating to declining kangaroo population in Sippy Downs area be received and referred to the Chief Executive Officer to determine appropriate action. | OM17/132 | Built Infrastructure | Transport Infrastructure Management | John Clarke | 15/08/2017 Manager Transport Infrastructure has had a meeting with Manager Environment & Sustainability to discuss the issues raised in the petition. Co-Ordinator Traffic & Transportation to draft a response for approval by Manager Transport Infrastructure 9/10/2017 Community Engagement Officer - Letter to be sent to lead petitioner advising of no speed limit reduction and additional signage. In consultation with USC, we propose the following actions at Priority Area 1: (1) Increase visibility for road users by vegetation trimming and removal within the island and next to the road. Estimated cost \$5k. (2) Installation of 2 customer kangaroo vehicle activated sign as a trial. Estimated cost \$20k. (3) Installation and trial of a virtual fence (https://www.wildlifesafety.com.au/). Estimated cost \$5K for infrastructure, monitoring cost currently unknown, estimate \$10k. (4) Education and Outreach to Youi Staff (1800 people) at Youi's Open Day 11 November 2017 with Kangaroo Joey. Estimated cost - staff time & \$500 Wildlife HQ. 4/1/2018 Parks have completed the vegetation management works associated with the centre median. Environmental Ops has planned a site meeting in the next couple of weeks with the makers of the electronic fence to confirm the suitability for its use at the location opposite the school. Chancellor State school has provided indicative support for placement of the electronic fence on their land pending final layout requirements and until the time comes when they need to use the site for more school buildings. Traffic and Transport have finalised design for the new LED Kangaroo Warning and Slow Down signs. The proposed signage details were sent to TMR in December 2017 and we are waiting approval. Once approval is received, the LED signs will be manufactured and installed by the end of the financial year. The lead petitioner has been kept updated verbally and a letter will be sent out to her confirming the above. Awaiting letter to be drafted by coordinator for councillor approval. 23/1/2018 Manager Environmental Operations wrote to the SCU advising them of the actions being taken by council at two locations along Sippy Downs Drive. Actions will be: 1. Increasing visibility through reduction and pruning of vegetation along the centre median; 2. installation of two custom kangaroo signs that are vehicle activated (these will be trialled at this location for use at other wildlife locations); 3. installation and trial of a virtual fence to be located on the north side of Sippy Downs Drive; 4. Education and outreach to Youi staff at the planned youi staff open day in November. | Completed |
| 20-Jul-17 | Cr Dickson | Traffic Concerns on Golf Links Road, Buderim | That Council resolve the petition tabled by Councillor Dickson relating to traffic concerns on Golf Links Road, Buderim be received and referred to the Chief Executive Officer to determine appropriate action. | OM17/133 | Built Infrastructure | Transport Infrastructure Management | John Clarke | 16/08/2017 Awaiting availability of traffic count machine to be installed at site. 9/10/2017 Community Engagement Officer - Branch Manager happy to see speed signs repeated to remind drivers of the speed. Very difficult to install traffic devices to slow traffic due to road geometry. 15/12/2017 Community Engagement Officer - Draft response with Cr Christian Dickson. Awaiting his comments prior to sending to lead petitioner. 18/1/2018 Managers Assistant - After an intense investigation Lead Petitioner was advised that council would not support a roundabout and traffic calming devices on Golf Links Road Buderim due to the results of the traffic counts and the restrictio of the road corridor. Council also reviewed the suggestion to reduce traffic volumes on Golf Links Road by constructing a new link between Lady Musgrave Drive and Syd Lingard Drive, and upon completing an investigation council did not support the alignment for several reasons (refer to correspondence EDDIE: D2017/1564556) | Completed |
| 20-Jul-17 | Cr Dwyer | Streetscape Project Caloundra | That Council resolve the petition tabled by Councillor T Dwyer from Bulcock Street Traders relating to Streetscape Project Caloundra be received and referred to the Chief Executive Officer to determine appropriate action. | OM17/134 | Infrastructure Services | Project Delivery | Tom Jamieson | Acknowledgement of petition addressed to Councillor Tim Dwyer was sent on Thursday 27 July 2017. Revised Target Date From: 21 Aug 2017 To: 08 Sep 2017 Reason: We will be holding a community information display session on the 14th August regarding the Bulcock St project. Community info display is 'live now' (14th to 24th Aug). The presentation on 19th Sept is follow on from the display Revised Target Date From: 08 Sep 2017 To: 15 Sep 2017 Reason: See latest note Revised Target Date From: 15 Sep 2017 To: 28 Sep 2017 Reason: Community Information Session to be held today 19 September 2017 Action completed Official reponse was sent on 29 September 2017. Council does not believe that request to delay Stage 4 represents the view of the majority of stakeholders. | Completed |
| 17-Aug-17 | Cr O'Pray | Change Seaward Lane, Marcoola Lane to a one way street | That Council resolve the petition tabled by Councillor O'Pray relating to change part of Seaward Lane, Marcoola to a one way street (between Seashore Street and Beachway Parade), be received and referred to the Chief Executive Officer to determine appropriate action. | OM17/158 | Infrastructure Services | Transport Infrastructure Management | Neil Edgar | 9/10/2017 Community Engagement Officer - Confirmation received that the Body Corporate is responsible for all buildings in Seaward Lane between Seashore Street, and Beachway Parade would like to see this section of road made into a one way street in an easterly direction. Traffic Officers have drafted works order for approval. 6/11/2017 Traffic Engineer - Lead petitioner has been advised that council is supportive of the request to change Seaward Lane into a one way street in an eastbound direction, and will install the required signs as soon as possible. | Completed |
| 14-Sep-17 | Cr Robinson | Objection 215 Ocean Vista Drive, Valdora | That Council resolve the petition tabled by Councillor S Robinson relating to an objection at 215 Ocean Vista Drive, Valdora be received and referred to the Chief Executive Officer to determine appropriate action. | OM17/177 | planning and Environment | Building & Plumbing | Peter Chamberlain | Acknowledgement letter emailed to lead petitioners on 21 September 2017. Action completed by: Senior Building Certifier Acknowledgement letter emailed to lead petitioners | Completed |

Tabled Petitions as at 23 May 2017

| Date | Tabled by Councillor | Petition Name | Resolution | OM Resolution No. | Department | Branch | Officer | Status Update | Status |
|-----------|----------------------|--|--|-------------------|---|-------------------------------------|------------------|---|-------------|
| 12-Oct-17 | Cr Dwyer | Objection to change of use at Pelican Waters Golf Club | That Council resolve the petition tabled by Councillor T Dwyer relating to objections for the change of use at Pelican Waters Golf Club from recreational use to residential use, be received and referred to the Chief Executive Officer to determine appropriate action | OM17/195 | Planning and Environment | Executive Office | Warren Bunker | Principal Development Planner has asked admin to print and post the letter to the lead petitioner Email requesting action finalised by Principal Development Planner 18/10/17 via Business Support Officer Action completed by: Administration Support Officer Email requesting action finalised by Principal Development Planner 18/10/17 via Business Support Officer | Completed |
| 12-Oct-17 | Cr Cox | Removal of trees along Dracena Court, Currimundi | That Council resolve the petition tabled by Councillor P Cox relating to the removal of footpath trees on Dracena Court, Currimundi be received and referred to the Chief Executive Officer to determine appropriate action. | OM17/196 | Built Infrastructure | Parks & Gardens | Mark Presswell | Acknowledgement letter sent to lead petitioner. Further update will be provided once investigation is completed. Revised Target Date From: 13 Nov 2017 To: 22 Dec 2017 Reason: Time required for investigation of issue. Parks & Gardens Arboriculture Services unit are undertaking a removal and replacement program in consultation with the Councillor and the residents. Feedback has been sought and received from the residents. Arboreal Services Delivery Leader is taking care of the new plantings, and just needs to ok everything with Coordinator Parks Operations & Arboriculture before proceeding. Revised Target Date From: 22 Dec 2017 To: 30 Mar 2018 Reason: Time required for investigation of issue. Work has been completed 5/3/2018 Councillor Notified and happy with works Paid for replacement tree Leaded petitioner advised of replacements Action completed | completed |
| 9-Nov-17 | Cr Robinson | Retain the Community Building in Jack Morgan Park and retain trees in Cassia Wildlife Corridor | That Council resolve the petition tabled by Councillor S Robinson relating to retain the community building within the precinct hub of Jack Morgan Park and not clear in excess of 60 mature Melaleuca trees in Cassia Wildlife Corridor, be received and referred to the Chief Executive Officer to determine appropriate action. | OM17/229 | Customer Engagement and Planning Services | Sports & Community Venues | Heath Collie | MA Community Planning and Development - Response has been sent to Petitioners Petitioners have been sent letter today. finalise action - MA Community Planning and Development | Completed |
| 9-Nov-17 | Cr Hungerford | Remove from Planning Scheme the future road from Meads Road to Stringybark Road, Buderim | That Council resolve the petition tabled by Councillor E Hungerford relating to the future road from Meads Road to Stringybark Road, Buderim to be removed from the Planning Scheme, be received and referred to the Chief Executive Officer to determine appropriate action. | OM17/230 | Built Infrastructure | Transport & Infrastructure Policy | Nick Cooney | Manager Transport and Infrastructure Policy - A memo was provided to Councillor E Hungerford, cc'd to all Councillors, providing background information for consideration at a Council workshop to be held in early 2018. Revised Target Date changed by: MA Transport and Infrastructure Policy From: 11 Dec 2017 To: 28 Apr 2018 Reason: Realistic timeframe considering difficulty in securing Council workshop dates. Manager Transport and Infrastructure Policy: Report to go to June/July OM for Council decision. SPF held with Council on 5 April 2018 for discussion and general direction. From: 28 Apr 2018 To: 31 Jul 2018 Reason: To allow report to Council in June/July 2018 | In Progress |
| 9-Nov-17 | Cr Cox | Reduction of speed Limit, Seagull Avenue, Aroona | That Council resolve the petition tabled by Councillor P Cox relating to reducing the speed limit on Seagull Avenue, Aroona be received and referred to the Chief Executive Officer to determine appropriate action. | OM17/231 | Built Infrastructure | Traffic Infrastructure Management | Shirlene Yee Yet | 4/1/2018 Traffic officer to draft response letter to lead petitioner advising that no changes to the road or speed environment is warranted. 18/1/2018 After a detailed investigation lead petitioner was advised that council does not support the lowering of the speed limit. A detailed explanation was provided. | Completed |
| 9-Nov-17 | Cr McKay | New Pool Facility Maleny | That Council resolve the petition tabled by Councillor J McKay relating to the need for a new Pool Facility in Maleny be received and referred to the Chief Executive Officer to determine appropriate action. | OM17/232 | Economic Development and Major Projects | Sports & Community Venues | Grantley Switzer | The CEO's office posted a response letter to lead petitioner Wednesday 29 November 2017. Correspondence forwarded to Portfolio Councillors. | Completed |
| 7-Dec-17 | Cr Hungerford | Footpath from Dress Circle to Gloucester Road | That Council resolve the petition tabled by Councillor J O'Pray relating to the footpath on Bell Road Buderim from Dress Circle to Gloucester Road, be received and referred to the Chief Executive Officer to determine appropriate action. | OM17/247 | Built Infrastructure | Traffic Infrastructure Management | Rodney Zinn | 4/1/2018 Site inspection completed on 18/12/2018 and a letter will be drafted to the lead petitioner on the outcome. 23/1/2018 Traffic Engineer will: A. Investigate if the road can be narrowed to provide a wider verge. B. Check is road widening will affect drainage C. Prepare a proof of concept plan D. Discuss with affected property owners Then, respond to the lead petitioner with the outcome. At this stage this process will take approximately 4 weeks - Letter to lead petitioner sent in mail, 14.04.18. Signed by Acting TIM Manager, - Documents of investigation were added to the Capital Project requests - R-2991. - Request closed. - Community Engagement Officer emailed Councillor E Hungerford to advise him of the completed request. | Completed |
| 7-Dec-17 | Cr Baberowski | Objection to Quarry on Beerburum Woodford Road Beerburum | That Council resolve the petition tabled by Councillor T Dwyer relating to the proposed mobile phone tower at 118 Grigor Street West, Moffatt Beach, be received and referred to the Chief Executive Officer to determine appropriate action | OM17/248 | Customer Engagement and Planning Services | Development Services | Daniel Runde | Action Completed by: Principal Development Planner Response sent to lead petitioner on 22/12/17 following attendance at community meeting | Completed |
| 7-Dec-17 | Cr Dwyer | Decline Mobile phone tower at 118 Grigor St Moffatt Beach | That Council resolve the petition tabled by Councillor R Baberowski objecting to establishing a quarry on Beerburum-Woodford Road, Beerburum, be received and referred to the Chief Executive Officer to determine appropriate action | OM17/249 | Customer Engagement and Planning Services | Development Services | Daniel Runde | Response letter sent to lead petitioner sent by Manager, Development Services on 18 December 2018. Action completed by: Principal Development Planner Response letter sent to lead petitioner by Manager, Development Services on 18/12/17 | Completed |
| 25-Jan-18 | Cr Dickson | Parking concerns at Mooloolaba Road, Buderim | That Council resolve the petition tabled by Councillor C Dickson relating to parking concerns on Mooloolaba Road, Buderim, be received and referred to the Chief Executive Officer to determine appropriate action. | OM18/6 | Built Infrastructure | Transport Infrastructure Management | Neil Edgar | • met the lead petitioner on site to discuss the concerns • subsequently issued a works order for some minor changes to parking restrictions and road markings in the area • wrote to the lead petitioner advising of the changes that would be made and that further investigations would be undertaken regarding the suitability of the gravel verge/shoulder for parking (still outstanding due to council's verge parking considerations) | In Progress |

Tabled Petitions as at 23 May 2017

| Date | Tabled by Councillor | Petition Name | Resolution | OM Resolution No. | Department | Branch | Officer | Status Update | Status |
|-----------|----------------------|---|---|-------------------|--------------------------------|-------------------------------------|-----------------|--|-------------|
| 25-Jan-18 | Cr McKay | Removal of trees, Russell Family Park, Montville | That Council resolve the petition tabled by Councillor J McKay relating to the removal of trees at Russell Family Park, Montville, be received and referred to the Chief Executive Officer to determine appropriate action. | OM18/7 | Liveability and Natural Assets | Project Delivery | Caroline Dixon | Acknowledgement letter to all Councillors was sent today 16/02/18 | Completed |
| 25-Jan-18 | Cr Dwyer | Request for toilet block - Porter Park Golden Beach | That Council resolve the petition tabled by Councillor T Dwyer relating to request for construction of toilet block at Porter Park, Golden Beach, be received and referred to the Chief Executive Officer to determine appropriate action. | OM18/8 | Business Performance | Property Management | Bradley Poole | (Asset Management) - A response has been sent to the lead petitioner, all Councillor's and PMB management team advising that the request will be included in Capital Works Program development but currently remains an unfunded proposal. No further action | completed |
| 25-Jan-18 | Cr Baberowski | Noise concerns along Bells Creek Arterial Road | That Council resolve the petition tabled by Councillor R Baberowski relating to noise concerns along Bells Creek Arterial Road, be received and referred to the Chief Executive Officer to determine appropriate action. | OM18/9 | Built Infrastructure | Transport Infrastructure Management | Annie Earp | Petition acknowledgement sent 21 March 2018. | Completed |
| 22-Feb-18 | Cr Cox | Installation of Traffic Islands along Mimosa Crescent, Currimundi | That Council resolve the petition tabled by Councillor P Cox relating to the installation of traffic islands along Mimosa Crescent, Currimundi, be received and referred to the Chief Executive Officer to determine appropriate action. | OM18/21 | Built Infrastructure | Transport Infrastructure Management | Lauron Power | Traffic Engineer phoned (lead petitioner) 20 February 2018. Discussed concerns and has arranged traffic counts to determine vehicle speeds and volumes. 31 Mar 2018 for traffic count information to be completed and a recommendation to move forward. Petition response sent via external mail today - Transport Infrastructure Management | Completed |
| 22-Feb-18 | Cr McKay | Service Station Woombye | That Council resolve the petition tabled by Councillor McKay against the Development of a Service Station at 227 & 229 Nambour Connection Road, Woombye, be received and referred to the Chief Executive Officer to determine appropriate action. | OM18/22 | CEPS | Development Services | Patricia Jensen | Acknowledgement letter sent to lead petitioner | Completed |
| 22-Feb-18 | Cr Robinson | Review of approved Duplex at Kingfisher Drive Bli Bli | That Council resolve the petition tabled by Councillor S Robinson relating to an approved duplex at Kingfisher Drive Bli Bli, be received and referred to the Chief Executive Officer to determine appropriate action. | OM18/23 | CEPS | Development Services | Patricia Jensen | Anticipated counts will be available by end March 2018, with a recommendation then for moving forward. Petition Acknowledgement sent 28/02/18 to lead petitioner - no further action required. | Completed |
| 22-Feb-18 | Cr Robinson | Telecommunication Facility at 460-478 Verrierdale Road, Verrierdale | That Council resolve the petition tabled by Councillor S Robinson relating to the installation of a proposed telecommunication facility at Verrierdale, be received and referred to the Chief Executive Officer to determine appropriate action. | OM18/24 | CEPS | Development Services | Patricia Jensen | Letter sent to lead petitioners 27 February 2018. Reference MCU17/2053. Action completed Acknowledgement letter sent 27 February 2018 ref MCU17/2053 | Completed |
| 22-Feb-18 | Cr Robinson | Telecommunications facility at 22 Wills Road Weyba Downs. | That Council resolve the petition tabled by Councillor S Robinson relating to the Development Application for a NBN telecommunications facility at 22 Wills Road, Weyba Downs, be received and referred to the Chief Executive Officer to determine appropriate action. | OM18/25 | CEPS | Development Services | Patricia Jensen | Acknowledgement letter sent to lead petitioner 27 February 2018. Reference MCU 17/2008. | Completed |
| 22-Feb-18 | Cr Robinson | Telecommunications facility at 811 Eumundi Noosa Road, Doonan | That Council resolve the petition tabled by Councillor S Robinson relating to the Development Application for a NBN telecommunications facility at 811 Eumundi-Noosa Road, Doonan, be received and referred to the Chief Executive Officer to determine appropriate action. | OM18/26 | CEPS | Development Services | Patricia Jensen | Action completed by: Executive Officer Acknowledgement letter sent 27 February 2018. Reference MCU17/2152. | Completed |
| 22-Mar-18 | Cr Robinson | Telecommunications facility at 811 Eumundi Noosa Road, Doonan | That Council resolve the petition tabled by Councillor S Robinson relating to the Development Application for a NBN telecommunications facility at 811 Eumundi-Noosa Road, Doonan, be received and referred to the Chief Executive Officer to determine appropriate action. | OM18/41 | CEPS | Development Services | Patricia Jensen | Email sent to Councillors re. no further action - no lead petitioner | Completed |
| 22-Mar-18 | Cr Robinson | Telecommunications facility at 22 Wills Road Weyba Downs. | That Council resolve the petition tabled by Councillor S Robinson relating to the Development Application for a NBN telecommunications facility at 22 Wills Road, Weyba Downs, be received and referred to the Chief Executive Officer to determine appropriate action. | OM18/42 | CEPS | Development Services | Patricia Jensen | Email sent to Councillors re. no further action - no lead petitioner | Completed |
| 22-Mar-18 | Cr McKay | Removal of Trees at Russell Family Park Montville | That Council resolve the petition tabled by Councillor J McKay relating to the removal of trees at Russell Family Park, Montville, be received and referred to the Chief Executive Officer to determine appropriate action. | OM18/43 | Liveability and Natural Assets | Project Delivery | Caroline Dixon | Email with response letter was sent yesterday to All Councillors Action completed Two emails were sent yesterday with response letter. One to All Councillors and 2nd to PA to Councillor J McKay Division 5. | Completed |
| 19-Apr-18 | Cr Dwyer | Dicky Beach Streetscape upgrade | That Council resolve the petition tabled by Councillor T Dwyer relating to the upgrade of streetscape and amenity of the Dicky Beach commercial strip, be received and referred to the Chief Executive Officer to determine appropriate action. | OM18/54 | Liveability and Natural Assets | Design & Placemaking | Jamie Franklin | In progress | In Progress |
| 17-May-18 | Cr O'Pray | Traffic Calming Seaside Boulevard | That Council resolve the petition tabled by Councillor O'Pray relating to the request for traffic calming measures on Seaside Boulevard, be received and referred to the Chief Executive Officer to determine appropriate action. | OM18/74 | Built Infrastructure | Traffic Infrastructure Management | Lauron Power | Draft letter with Councillor O'Pray for approval. Awaiting approval to send letter | In Progress |

Tabled Petitions as at 23 May 2017

| Date | Tabled by Councillor | Petition Name | Resolution | OM Resolution No. | Department | Branch | Officer | Status Update | Status |
|-----------|----------------------|-----------------------------|---|-------------------|--------------------------------|----------------------|---------------|---------------|-------------|
| 17-May-18 | Cr Cox | Aroona Park to be off Leash | That Council resolve the petition tabled by Councillor Cox in relation to the request of a secondary designated off-leash area at Aroona Park, be received and referred to the Chief Executive Officer to determine appropriate action. | OM18/75 | Liveability and Natural Assets | Design & Placemaking | Erin Johnston | New | In Progress |